HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held via Zoom on 13th.January 2021
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)

In Attendance: District Cllr. J.Neesam


Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers


    County Cllr. D.Roper 




Cllr.S.Fuller
Cllr.T.Dossor
     








Cllr.M.Bown



Parishioners:   one





J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public Participation A member of the public wished to speak in connection with her planning application but the Clerk informed her that it had not yet been received by the Parish Council for comment. She was advised to ring Broadland DC to see what was the delay
b) Police Report There had been two incidents recorded in November.

c) NCC Report Cllr.Roper said that the solar farm had yet to be put before BDC planning committee and it was likely to be lat February. The application for extended working at Spixworth quarry had been put on hold whilst alternative access routes were investigated. The delays on the A140 due to gas main repairs in Hevingham would continue for a few more weeks.

d) BDC Report Cllr.Neesam reported that the draft GNDP had yet to be discussed at BDC but the current draft had no development areas in Hainford.
e) Full Council Meeting
1. Apologies None
2. Declarations of Interest Sue Fuller and Kevin Saggers as Village Hall committee members.
3. Minutes of the November meeting were confirmed for signature.
4. Reports The Clerk awaited a response from NCC on the proposal for bus stops on Buxton Road. Cllr.Roper gave him a contact at NCC who might be able to help. The Clerk said that the SAM2 speed sign was once again out of operation due to Covid regulations insisting that he should work from home except for essential journeys.
5. Planning No objection was raised to an extension at 2 Wells Close.
6. Church Verge Following representations from the Rector on behalf of the PCC with concerns that a kerb and grass area would cause inconvenience to the congregation and parking at weddings and funerals, it was decided to abandon the proposes Parish Partnership scheme and the Clerk would contact the Highways Dept. and refer it as a highway maintenance issue to overcome drainage issues.
7. Parish Precept The Council decided that, after consideration of the Clerk’s year end forecast of accruals and future expenditure, the precept should remain unchanged at £12,232.
8. Council Vacancy Following the resignation of Mrs.Fletcher the statutory notices had been posted. There had been no request from residents for an election and the Council decided to take no further action at this stage and keep the situation under review.
9. Correspondence A card had been received from Jerome Mayhew MP and he would be given dates of future meetings should he wish to attend.
10. Finance The following cheques were authorised:





Broadland DC

Bin emptying



£187.20

J.Graves


Zoom meeting fee


£14.39

NCC



Play area licence


£150.00
11. Clerk’s and Councillor’s reports The Clerk was asked to chase NCC on a solution to the flooding problem in Dumbs Lane and also to ask for mud to be cleared. Cllr.Dossor queried the grade of the land being proposed for a solar farm and Cllr.Roper said he would establish on what basis this was determined. Cllr.Rogers reminded members that the PC submission was available on BDC site reference (20202016) The Clerk would investigate the cost of a bus shelter for Newton Road and potential training courses for new members.
12. Questions  None

Next meeting February 10th. 7.30 p.m. via Zoom
